






 

 

Alexandra’s House thought-
fulness and generosity and 
love are such a gift.  We are 
so thankful to have AH in 
our lives and to have their 
help and support.  They are 
such a blessing and have 
brought so much beauty to 
our family's journey.  Thank 
you!  

A d e l a i ,  c o n t .  

D r e s s  w i t h  a  p u r p o s e  

The relevancy of the timing of their 
visit was unknown to most, but it was 
a big day for us: January 26th -- the an-
niversary of Alexandra's death. A very 
special collection of wide-eyed, won-
drous teens made our day as they 
made their long trek from Easton, 
Kansas to Alexandra’s House to do-
nate their time and service to an after-
noon project. Each one is a member 
of Happy Hollow 4-H Club and/or 
Army of Christ Youth Group from 
S a i n t  La w r e nc e  C hur c h  i n 
Easton. Their Service Day included 
touring Alexandra’s House and then 
meeting with Darrell and Jill Pulliam, 
who spoke of their journey with 
Champ, their firstborn baby, who had 
a fatal birth defect called anencephaly. 
Champ’s life inspired his parents to 
create, lead, and name a project, 
Champ’s Wee Care Packages, in his 
honor. These packs contain personal 
and memory-making items and are 
given for free to hospitals and distrib-
uted to patients whose babies die un-
expectedly at birth. The group spent 
hours creating 50 of these comfort 
boxes. 
The volunteers reported feeling that 
their efforts would make a big 
“difference” and that it was an 
“honor’ to build the boxes,  knowing 
that each one would help comfort a 
family. They also reported feeling 
“inspired” and that Alexandra's 
House was so “peaceful”. 
 

  The Cramer Family: from left: Robb, Thomas, Kari, Andrew and Adelai Rose’s 4D sonogram.  

Maybe it was a coincidence but just a 
few months later, a woman presented 
a unique request to Alexandra's 
House. Diagnosed with a serious ill-
ness, her response was a desire to 
serve others. She wished to donate 
her wedding dress to Alexandra's 
House so it could be disassembled 
and repurposed into special gowns for 
our little babies. As this year will mark 
her 30th wedding anniversary and, 
never having had children herself, the 
thought of her gown dressing our 
babies held great meaning. Barely had 
the dress been delivered and a request 
for sewing volunteers circulated that 
members of this same youth group 
immediately asked if they could help 
with this special task. One of the par-
ents remarked: “These kids were moved 
and touched by their visit that day and when 
I sent out your email about the gowns, even 
the boys were ready to jump in the car and 
hit garage sales and thrift stores to find 
dresses!!!” One of the boys stated: “I 
have a two year old niece and I can't imagine 
how devastated my family would have been if 
she hadn't been born healthy. Alexandra's 
House does a great service by helping the 
families through one of the most difficult  
times in their lives. I am proud to help do my 
part for Alexandra's House and the families 
that need it's services, even if that includes 
cutting out patterns and learning to sew! 
Thank you for giving me the opportunity to 
be a part of such an important organiza-
tion.”  

We are excited to get started and are 
so inspired by and grateful for these 
strong, young leaders. Their gowns 
will dress future little saints! 

Above: A picture of one of the beautiful gowns.  
Below: Happy Hollow 4-H and Army of Christ 
Youth Group. 
Below: Front row L to R: Alyssa Hutchens, Marie 
Dean, Jenna Werner  and Maura McLendon. 
Back row L to R: Noah Tattershall, Jared Schmal-
stieg, Hunter Dean, Connor McLendon and Blake 
Hadley.  






